
The following information is meant to inform families of what to expect from Center High School as well as 

outline student, staff, and family expectations  for Center High School’s reopening in response to concerns 

of the current pandemic.  These policies and expectations are in accordance with guidance from district, 

county, and state leadership as well as state and local health authorities. 

Students are expected to attend all 

class sessions using a device that has a 

functioning camera and mic. 

Daily Schedule 

Attendance Expectations Student Workload  

Expectations 
Students will be expected to complete a minimum of 240 

minutes of work per day if on a reduced schedule (i.e. if a stu-

dent has early dismissal) or 320 minutes of work per day if on a 

full schedule.  During days of online instruction, students will be 

online with each teacher for a minimum of 45 minutes and have 

an additional 35 minutes of work to be completed outside of 

the class time. 

Grading Policy 
Center High School grading policy for distance-learning will be 

the traditional  A—F letter grades with assignments provided 

through Google Classroom and grades entered in Aeries. 

No Late Work Will be Accepted 

First Week Schedule 

Teachers will hold 60 minute office hours daily for students to be able to check in or get additional help at any of the following 
times: 8:00 to 9:00 AM, 2:00 to 3:00 PM, or 3:00 to 4:00 PM..  Every effort will be made to have meetings Monday through Friday 

at the same time for consistency and will be posted by each teacher.  

This is the most updated version as of July 30, 2020. 



Student Expectations 

All students will be expected to use 

only their school issued email account 

and should check that email account 

at least twice per day. 

During online meetings, students 

are expected to  behave appropri-

ately and are responsible for what 

is visible on their camera and heard 

on the mic.  Additionally as would be expected in a class-

room, students are expected to be dressed appropriately. 

Teachers will be utilizing Google 

Classroom to provide students with 

assignments and students and par-

ents/guardians should regularly 

check Google Classroom. 

Technology 

Center High School will have a 

Chromebook available for every 

student.  If a student chooses 

to use his/her own device it is 

the student’s responsibility to 

ensure that the device has a 

functioning camera and mic. 

If students and/or families are having 

trouble accessing internet, the Center 

Joint Unified School District is com-

mitted to assisting students and fami-

lies.  Students and families are encour-

aged to reach out to April Bishop at 

abishop@centerusd.org for assistance 

with connectivity concerns. 

Contacting Us 

Students are highly encouraged 

to reach out and contact their 

teacher with class related con-

cerns.  If a student is unable to 

reach a resolution with the 

teacher, the parent/guardian is encouraged to contact the 

teacher to discuss the matter.  If the parent/guardian is 

unable to resolve the matter with the teacher, he/she is 

encouraged to reach out to an administrator. 

Contacting Counselors 

Jerald Ferguson, Principal, jferguson@centerusd.org 

Shirley McNichols, Asst. Principal, smcnichols@centerusd.org 

Chuck Chauvin, Asst. Principal, cchauvin@centerusd.org 

 Main Office: (916) 338-6420 

All students and parents/

guardians are encouraged to 

reach out and contact their 

counselor with any questions 

or concerns.  Counselor case-

loads are as follows: 

Last Name A—Ga: Ana Perez 

 anaperez@centerusd.org 

Last Name Ge—O: Kim Biancalana:  

 kbiancalana@centerusd.org 

Last Name P—Z: DulceRamirez: 

 dramirez@centerusd.org 

This is the most updated version as of July 30, 2020. 


